
Dear Julie Stearns,
 
My name is Patrick Oliphant and I am father of two students in our school district and I am also an Engineering Manager
for ABM Engineering.  I would like to formally request, via the Freedom of Information Act, access to either a digital or
paper copy of the 2022-23 SHSD161 Operating Budget and also the latest 5yr Capital Plan as described by Board
President Jim Martin in the 11.29.23 Building & Grounds committee meeting.   The annual totals of the O&M costs for the
Summit Hill 161 School District are referenced in the attached 11.29.23 B&G presentation (attached for reference).  I
would be okay with either a print or digital copy.  If the print copy exceeds 50 pages, I will happily cover the remaining
costs per the guidelines.
 
Per the SHSD161 FOIA Request Procedure, please see my personal information listed below:
 
Patrick Oliphant
9443 Birch Avenue
Mokena IL 60448
January 2, 2024
Patrick.oliphant@abm.com
(708) 717-3395
 
Please let me know if there is anything else I can do or provide (or something I missed) to further assist in this process.  
Thank you for your help and for all of your efforts.  Have a great day!
 
 
 
 
Patrick Oliphant
Engineering Manager
LEED® Green Associate™
ABM | Engineering
180 N LaSalle - 14th Floor
Chicago, IL 60601
c: +773.891.6757
 
ABM.  Building Value.
ABM’s Mission: Make a difference, every person, every day.
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